VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES (ROUGH DRAFT)

March 10, 2009
The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center. Members present were: Mrs. Rachel Webb, Mrs. Kim Wood, Mrs. Karen Madriaga, Mrs. Lora Schell, Mr. Hoe Yong, Mrs. Elizabeth Atcher and Mr. Lonnie Dennis. Mrs. Janay Sutton, Mrs. Jennifer Hobbs, and Ms. Susan Bumann-Riehl were visitors. Mrs. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary. 

 Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the Agenda after adding the following: G. Professional Development Plan Approval for 2009-10.  Mrs. Madriaga seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.33) 
 Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve the regular meeting Minutes from February 10, 2009. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.34) 

REPORTS
Title I Budget – Mrs. Sutton presented an updated Title I budget to the council for approval. She would like to move $500 from Parent Involvement and $600 from Professional Development to Instructional Materials. The additional funds in Instructional Materials will help cover the cost of Reading Comprehension Kits for Literacy First. Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve the new Title I Budget. Mrs. Atcher seconded the motion. There was no further discussion.  Motion unanimously carried. (09.35)
Professional Plan for 2009-10 – Mr. Dennis presented the Professional Development Committee’s proposed P.D. plan for 2009-10.  Mrs. Marilyn Friend will speak at the RRC conference on Promoting Positive Student Outcomes Through Collaborative Practices. The conference will be held in Elizabethtown.  Our faculty will be going to the conference as part of their professional development training.  Mrs. Hobbs, our district SBDM liaison stated that we can trade out our school P.D. training for P.D. that is mandated by the District (i.e. spec. ed). Mrs. Wood made a motion to approve the Professional Development Plan for 2009-10. Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.35)
January and February Budgets – The council reviewed the January and February budgets. Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the budgets. Mrs. Madriaga seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.36). 
Student Achievement – The Math Textbook Adoption Committee is going to a meeting today to give our first and second choices for the math series our school wants to adopt.  Enrichment for our fifth grade students begins today. They will be focusing on math and writing skills. Our second graders are studying extra science. Think Link testing will be finished before our Spring break. Map Testing will be given the second or third week of April for 3rd – 5th graders.
Committee Reports –The SBDM Council reviewed the Committee Reports. Mrs. Custis has the rough draft done for a revised school writing plan focused on the “The Six Traits of Writing” with grade level based instruction. Grade level representatives from the Curriculum Committee will share the information with their team members. Each grade level can review the plan prior to the next curriculum meeting and make comments or suggestions to the new writing plan. 
Accident Reports –The council reviewed the Accident Reports. There are no issues that need to be addressed.

MEETING DATE AND TIME

The next SBDM Council meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 14, 2009 at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center. 
INFORMATION

A Round Table Discussion between our SBDM Council and the school board members will be held March 16th from 5:00 to 8:00 at North Hardin High School. March 20th will be a “spring cleaning” day at our school. Teachers will take down poster in their classrooms to prepare for testing. Dr. James Phillips will be meeting with Mr. Dennis on Wednesday to discuss our school receiving around $56,000 because we did not meet our AYP tier status. The Math Carnival was a huge success. We had many families attend. Mrs. Liz Lancaster, Mrs. Brittney Carl, and Mrs. Janay Sutton were the organizers. 

AGENDA ITEMS
Some of the agenda items for the April meeting will include: AYP Grant, Report from the Curriculum Committee about handwriting and the need for keyboarding skills for 3rd grade students, Textbook Adoption Update, Committee Reports, Student Achievement, March Budget, and the Accident Report.
ADJOURN

Mr. Yong made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 3:45 p.m.  Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.37)

